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OLLC Education Programming Planning begins soon!
Teachers for all age groups, substitute teachers, teacher assistants, and helpers are needed. If you would like to help with the

education programming at OLLC, please contact Kathy Nehrt or the church office.

All education classes will be on summer break except for Morning Glories. 
MORNING GLORIES will continue meeting during the summer on the 2nd & 4th Thursday @ 10:00 am in the WC Fellowship Hall.

Confirmation Leader Needed: in the recent past Confirmation was led by Pastor Darla Ann, due to her departure, a new leader(s) for this age
group is needed. Do you have the heart to work with youth in their faith development? Are you adept at asking questions, encouraging discussion,
and helping students apply what they learn to their own lives? Consider becoming involved and work with the youth of OLLC. Contact Kathy Nehrt
or the church office.

Dear People of God at Our Lord’s Lutheran Church,

My eyes well up with tears as I think of the beautiful send-off you gave to me.
The Open House provided a lovely evening for farewell conversations and
delicious hors d’oeuvers with cake and fruit. Many thanks to everyone who set
up, prepared food, and cleaned up when the evening came to an end. Everything
was so tasty and beautiful. You also outdid yourselves with the generosity of
your gifts to me as you departed. The congregational gifts of a windchime,
personalized journal, travel mug, gift cards for my coffee habit, and very
generous cash cards nearly overwhelmed me. Thank you, thank you, thank you. 

The litany of sending used at the two final services at which I presided was found
by our Council President, Karen Cummings-Larson. Thank-you to everyone who
participated either as an individual reader or in unison with the congregation.
Your words to me at the end of those services were also a gift. As I move to
Springfield, I take with me so many gifts both physical and in memory. Your
dedication to serving others, your enjoyment of fellowship times, your
dedication to providing education opportunities for children and confirmation
students, and your magnificent music go with me. All week long while packing at
home, I have been singing songs from both Saturday and Sunday services this
past weekend. Thank you for providing those thing throughout my six years with
you. (Even during the pandemic we found ways to continue offering those gifts
to one another.) You have been a blessing to me and I give thanks to God for
you. I carry you in my heart and will be praying for great things ahead for you.

From the bottom of my heart, thank you!

Pastor K
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Monetary donations are appreciated as well.
Contributions can be made via ACH bank
transfer, by check (please note “Back to School
Supplies” in the memo line), or by using your
smart phone and following the QR code which
takes you to the OLLC 
giving page, select “Monthly 
Giving Emphasis” 
to make a “School Supply”
donation.

Saturdays at 5 pm 
Sundays at 9 am

Saturday and Sunday services 
will be livestreamed.

Listen to services using your
phone or tablet!

Scan the QR code or download
AudioFetch 

on Google Play or iTunes.

JUly worship

Return to page 1

JUly Giving Emphasis

Back to School Supplies
Caseyville Elementary

IT’S THAT TIME OF YEAR........

July 5 & 6
4th Sunday after Pentecost

Sat. Guest Pastor: S. Blake Duncan
Sun. Guest Pastor: Wayland Middendorf 

Isaiah 66:10-14
Luke 10:1-11, 16-20

 

July 12 & 13
5th Sunday after Pentecost

Sat. Guest Pastor: TBD
Sun. Guest Pastor: TBD
Deuteronomy 30:9-14

Luke 10:25-37

 
July 19 & 20

6th Sunday after Pentecost
Sat. Guest Pastor: TBD
Sun. Guest Pastor: TBD

Genesis 18:1-10a
Luke 10:38-42

 

July 26 & 17
7th Sunday after Pentecost

Sat. Guest Pastor: TBD
Sun. Guest Pastor: TBD

Genesis 18:20-32
Luke 11:1-13

It’s time to help the children of Caseyville
Elementary School get a great start to the new

school year.  Every summer all of us at Our Lord’s
collect school supplies for the students. The

teachers and staff are so grateful for our help!

We will be collecting Saturday, July 5 through the
end of July. The school supply elves deliver the

filled boxes just before school begins.

SUPPLY LIST
wide ruled notebook paper
PLASTIC 2 pocket folders 

(blue, red, yellow and green)
three-ring binders 1"-1.5"

wooden pencils
colored pencils

hand held pencil sharpeners
CRAYOLA crayons - 24 count 

washable markers 
scissors

pink erasers
glue sticks

watercolor paint sets
boxes of facial tissue

rectangle-shaped pencil boxes
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Drew Klingsick: Drew graduated with his associate's degree in Radiologic Technology from SIU-Carbondale and
passed his boards a week later. He is working this summer as an X-ray technician at SSM St. Mary's in Richmond
Heights. He will return to Carbondale in the fall to work on his specialty — MRI and CT. He will graduate with his
bachelor's in the spring, finishing up his clinicals over the summer. He will take his boards for CT and MRI after
that, and then likely work in MRI but it could be a job where he does all three.

Marian Steinman: Marian graduated from the University of Arkansas with a Bachelor of Science in Business
Administration with a major in Management, a concentration in Human Resources and a minor in Spanish. She will
be moving to Chattanooga, Tennessee in August.  

Aidan Truckenbrod: Aidan graduated on May 10 from Quinnipiac University in Hamden, Connecticut. He earned
two degrees: A BA in Political Science and a BA in Public Relations, along with a Minor in International Diplomacy.
Aidan moved to New York City on June 3 and is currently working for a Non-Profit Environmental group. He plans
to eventually go to Graduate School.

Meet the graduates

Return to page 1

Charlotte Eloise Piper Henderson: 2025 Graduate of Edwardsville Senior
High School. Charlotte plans to attend the University of Wisconsin-Milwaukee
in the fall and major in psychology.

Katelyn Nicole Ludwig: 2025 Graduate of Edwardsville Senior High School.
Katelyn plans to attend John A. Logan College in Carterville, IL in the fall and
major in Cardiac Diagnostic Medical Sonography.

Faith Hoelscher: Faith graduated from SIUE with a Bachelor of Science in
Speech Language Pathology & Audiology. She started graduate school (2-year
program) June 16 at Saint Louis University to prepare for her professional
practice as a Speech Language Pathologist.

Charlotte Henderson & Katelyn Ludwig

serving our lord’s

Have you thought about assisting with SOS but don’t want to commit to serving each month? 
Volunteer to assist for July 8 ! th

We are in need of volunteers as many of our regular team are taking vacations. 
Meal will be a Hawaiian theme so plan to dress up and share some of the Lord's gifts with our neighbors.

The volunteer signup sheet is located in the narthex. 
If you have any questions contact Gail Jorgenson or Julie Preston. 

OLLC will be serving SOS July 8
Your assistance is needed!

Date Riding Mowers Trimmers

July 3-5 Chuck Pugh Brian Hartke

July 10-12 Chuck Jorgenson Tom Messina

July 17-19 Jim Spencer Tom Steinman

July 24-26 Bill Homes Steve Hoelscher

July 31-Aug 2 Chuck Pugh Brian Hartke

Worker Bees 
Saturday, July 12 
Breakfast 7:00 am, Red Apple Restaurant; Church 8:00 am
If you plan on attending, please confirm by email or text to Chuck Pugh.

A dedicated group of men from Our Lord’s are responsible for all the
landscaping and upkeep of the church grounds. Next time you see one of
these men, please take time to thank them for their contribution to OLLC. 



Contact Olivia Cross for additional information.
oecross@gmail.com 
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UPCOMING BOOMERS EVENT
The Boomers next outing will be on Saturday, July 26. We will meet at Boogie’s in Maryville after

church (6:30 pm). After dinner everyone is invited back to the Hartke’s house for desserts and
fellowship. If anyone wants to bring a dessert, just let Brian or JoAnn know so we don’t double up

on any dessert. Otherwise, the Hartkes will provide desserts.  
Please RSVP by Friday, July 25. 618-210-0651. Thanks.

 JoAnn and Brian. 

Thank you to all the supporters of Our Lord's FAIR TRADE Ministry, thank you so much. Every cent
that you spend supports a small farmer or artisan around the world.

Sincerely, Mike Williams, 
vablu2@aol.com, (618)772-9260

BANDPraise
REHEARSALS:  Saturdays 3:30 pm
PERFORMANCES:  Saturdays 5 pm

serving our lord’s

Contact Addie Mays for additional information at
 love2haveu@ourlords.org

Chancel Choir & Handbell Choir on summer hiatus.
Choir practice will resume in September.  

Return to page 1

OLLC Fellowship opportunities

Next Book Club meeting will be July 21 at 11:30 am. We will
be discussing “Sisters of Resistance” by Christine Wells.

Serendipity Book Club - 

Our Lord's Crafters

On Saturday, July 19 at 10:00 a.m., "Herding Alphas"
will visit Drost Park in Maryville for activities like fishing,

playground fun, and a bbq. Bring a dish to share,
chairs, playground toys, and fishing poles! 

We hope to see you there! 
Text Mo at 618-210-5151 for any questions!

HERDING ALPHASHERDING ALPHAS

Bring your favorite game, bring a friend, and bring a snack to share!

Congregation Game Afternoon
Fellowship Hall

October 12
November 9
December 14

July 13
August 10

September 14

OLLC Crafters is on hiatus for the summer and will return in
August. Happy sewing!

Handbell
Choir

Chancel
Choir &

OLLC FAIR TRADE

Coming soon to our Fair Trade Ministry shop, The NEW Summer Catalog. But as many of you know
the catalog only has a fraction of what the website (SERRV.org) offers. Just remember friends, if
you shop the website, those prices are retail, not the discounted prices you will pay through our
ministry. As always, get the Item numbers to me and I'll get your prices right back to you. It usually
takes about 7-10 days for the orders to arrive. Please take a good look at both the catalog and the
website. There are many, many new items for the summer. Don't forget the shop at church as
well. We have a LOT of great gifts in the shop. 

The Late Boomers is a vibrant and welcoming group made up primarily of Baby Boomers—along with friends of all ages who enjoy
connecting with this fun-loving and supportive community! The group provides a social outlet for fellowship, friendship, and occasionally
Social Ministry endeavors. Over the years, the Boomers have formed deep, lasting relationships. We've celebrated weddings, births, and
birthdays together, and traveled near and far as a group. We support one another in times of adversity, lift each other up in prayer, and
grieve together when needed.

You don’t have to be a Boomer—or even a member of Our Lord’s—to join in our activities. And ybu don’t have to attend every event either
(we have plenty of travelers among us!). Come to one of our monthly events and join us on Facebook—we’d love to have you with us!

mailto:vablu2@aol.com
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Annual Dinner Auction
We invite all to participate in Collinsville Faith in Action’s annual Dinner Auction on 
Friday, July 11 at the Collinsville Gateway Convention Center. This is a fun-filled night 
with raffles, games, and a full Bella Milano dinner. The Granite City Swing Band will be 
providing entertainment, and our theme this year is a Country Fair Flair, so we expect 
cute gingham fashion and maybe some cowboy boots. More information and tickets 
available online or at the CFiA office. www.fiacollinsville.org and 618-344-8080. 

Not up for a night out but still want to support CFiA? Consider donating baked goods
 for the Tasty Shop section of our silent auction table. Bake your favorite recipe so we
can auction it off at our most important fundraiser of the year. We want folks to 
participate in the way that works best for them, so please give us a call to learn all the 
choices you have to be a participant this year!

Fall Prevention Class
Afraid of falling? Nearly half of all older adults express a fear of falling. Join Collinsville Faith in Action for a fall-
prevention class known as A Matter of Balance. Join us on Thursdays, July 17 - September 4 from 10:00 am - 12:00
pm. This 8-session class will help participants avoid dangerous falls. Additionally, the class will discuss taking steps
to reduce our fear of falling, discuss fall-reduction strategies, and help us increase our strength and balance. To
register for this free class, call Collinsville Faith in Action at 618-344-8080.

Return to page 1

2025 Synod Assembly Report

CHRIST-CENTERED

GRACE-ROOTED

SPIRIT-LED

RELATIONALLY-ENRICHED

ACTIVATED TO SERVE

FAITH IN ACTION

Central-southern Illinois synod NEWS

The Central/Southern Illinois Synod met on June 5-7 at St. John’s Lutheran Church in Bloomington,
where God dwelled with us as we conducted business, listened to what God is doing across the synod,
and joined together in fellowship.
The Rev. Dr. Dwight Zscheile of Luther Seminary provided three keynote presentations on adapting the
church to serve in the 21st century, titled “Church in a Perfect Storm,” “Following Jesus in Community,”
and “Searching for Lydia: Joining God’s Mission in Your Context.” These sessions were accompanied by
three “Spirit Lab” breakout sessions: “Listening to God,” “Listening to Each Other,” and “Listening to Our
Neighbors.”
Business: The assembly elected the Rev. Dr. Pete Hinrich to the Consultation Committee; the Rev. Kathi
Boland, Cynthia Davis, the Rev. David Glesne, Brian Moulton, and the Rev. Linda Strader to the
Committee on Discipline; Cory Newman to Synod Council as member at large; and Victor Harling to
Synod Council as young adult member. Marilyn Dichsen and Mark Harms were reelected to Synod
Council as youth member and member at large, respectively.
The assembly adopted the proposed budget for 2026 and approved a memorial to the ELCA
Churchwide Assembly for a national day of remembrance for Indian boarding schools and a resolution
on our synod’s financial support plan for our companion synods in Madagascar.
Worship: The assembly Festival Worship was held on the evening of June 5 in the sanctuary of St.
John’s. Bishop Busboom and his staff were presented with custom stoles and a banner, which were
made from pieces of fabric that had been provided by our discipleship communities for the bishop’s
installation. Liturgical music for the service was written by Pastor Patrick Jenkins; rostered ministers
and discipleship communities celebrating anniversary milestones were recognized; and the worship
offering brought in more than $14,000 for our companion synods in Madagascar!
Pedal for a Purpose: Led by the Rev. Adam Dichsen, Pedal for a Purpose raised more than $5,000 for
campus ministry. In addition to a very wet bike ride on June 4 and a short ride on June 5, an exercise
bike was available for people to “ride” for donations.
Fellowship: As always, there was plenty of food and time for fellowship at the assembly. Friday started
with a National Donut Day celebration, with donuts generously provided by one of our rostered
leaders and his wife in celebration of their 55th wedding anniversary. Boxed lunches were provided as
each conference ate together between Spirit Labs. Friday evening featured an “Oktoberfest
celebration” of brats, pork chops, sauerkraut, potato salad, and more, followed by a “brat toss” (like a
water balloon toss) and accompanied by Al’s Pals polka band.
Next year: The 2026 Synod Assembly will be an experimental one, with an online-only business
session in June and “Synod days” of learning, worship, and fellowship in each conference in the fall. The
assembly will be an in-person event in 2027. A heartfelt thank you goes to St. John’s, Bloomington, for
welcoming us into their space and the lavish hospitality of their staff and volunteers!

http://www.fiacollinsville.org/


PRAYER LIST 
Please let the office know if you would like to add a new person, remove a current
person, or change the status of anyone on our prayer list. OLLC practice includes
removing individuals from the prayer lists after 8 weeks unless an update is
received.

PRAYER VENTURES 
Two pages of monthly prayer support for ELCA ministries are available at:
www.elca.org/Resources/Prayer-Ventures
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Sharon Bruhn
Don Simonson

Danny Schrader
Evan Blind

Leighton Morris
Elaine Baden
Chuck Pugh

Tom Steinmann
Lia Kampwerth

Tonia Bridenbaugh
Bruce Fritz

Brian Lotz-Manns

WHEN YOU HAVE CHANGES 
Please let the church office know of changes to e-mail address, mail/resident
addresses, telephone numbers, job, college, graduations etc.

OTHER INFORMATION 
Evangelical Lutheran Church in America -- https://www.elca.org/
Central Southern Illinois Synod -- https://www.csis-elca.org/

REMINDERS

PRAY FOR  OUR military personnel

Joyce Tatjenhorst
Brian Kassing
Mike Williams
Emily Callahan
Dave Chaffee
JoAnn Hartke

Robin Wellener
Lisa White

Dan Homes
Rod Orr

Don Klingsick
Don Simonson Sr.

Nicole Williams
Keith Jensen

Linda Spencer
Jeanette Goetter

Ruth Ann Blotvogel

PRAYER CONCERNS

Lance Cpl. Clayton Campbell
Major James Carmichael

Airborne Ranger Keegan Crosby
Staff Sgt. Tyson Crosby

SPC Bill Homes

Amador Ochoa
Capt. Blake Crosby

Josh Pace
Scott Prengel

Donald & Jackie Schlonat
Scott & Michelle Mihalich

Jim & Terri Schickel
Tim & Laura Schoenecker

Michael & Loretta Williams
Jeanette & Ronnie Goetter

Lee* & Barb Werne
David & Caryl Kassing
Don & Elaine Baden

Celebrations this month

Birthdays AnniversariesJulyJuly

Everyone listed here is important to a person of the congregation. Please include them in your praying throughout the week so that they
know and feel God’s power and presence. We will usually keep names on this list for three to four weeks. Please let us know if an

individual should be removed before then or if there is a change in their condition that requires ongoing prayer. Member names may be
listed for much longer periods of time 

FAMILY & FRIENDSCONGREGATION MEMBERS

Tate Buckhaus
Joe

Nicci Essington
Kitty Jo Edgar

Denise Burton
Marilyn & Paul

Bill Larson
Janet Borowitz
Dan & Martha

Mary Barker & Jim
Jean Walker
Brie Jenkins

Pearl
Ted F.

Michelle Simms
Linda

Chuck Corsaw

 Ken Bunetic 
 Tommy Banks 

Shelley Bruntjen
Michael Echevarria 

Phil Childers 
Bob Dunn
Bob Meyer

Marilyn Wolfe
Nancy Easton

Paul P.
Elaine Kendall

Sara & Samuel Jensen
Judy Lott

Doris Gocken
Todd Webb

Mary Thiesen
Rick Whitworth

Jack Sykut

Pr. Bob Downs
Tesla Krueger

Randall Christopher Helms
Connie Nyland

Sarah White
Ruth Ann Blotevogel

Forrest Hancock
Susan Perkins

Nicole Williams
Connie Wyvell
Mary Ann Fritz
Gail Jorgenson

Staff Sgt. Skipper Smith
Sgt. Matthew Spencer (Ret.)

MSgt. Stephan Spencer
Zach Huff

Jake Randall

Erica Webb, US Private E-3
SrA Paul Kampwerth

John Meyer
Zachary Neubauer

Return to page 1

Family and Friends of Robert Lee ‘Bobby’ Kirkman 
(cousin of Carol Orr)

PRAY FOr Those that have died & families that are grieving

John Huster
Emerson Rose Morris

Don Schlonat
Barbara Stahlheber

Tyler Wyvell
Kathy Sue Shemwell

Maureen “Mo” Johnson
Alice Azure

Mara Johnson
William Johnson

Ezekiel Wayne Huster

https://resources.elca.org/?_categories=prayer-ventures
https://www.elca.org/
https://www.csis-elca.org/


OLLC Staff

------
Pastor 

Volunteer Staff
Administrative Assistant

Addie Mays
Director of Worship Music for
 Sundays & Special Services

Olivia Cross 
Leader of Non-Traditional 

Worship Music
Dr. Rhonda Comrie 

Organist
Benjamin Maynard 

Worship Tech
Livestreaming Specialist

ProPresenter Slide Designer

Ministry Support Team

Kathy Nehrt: Education
Cindy Pugh: Fellowship

Ed Foppe: IT
Carol Orr: Service

Jan Vinson: Worship

Church Council

Dr. Karen Cummings-Larson
President

Dr. Emily Truckenbrod 
Vice President

Dr. Terry Ackerman
Secretary

Dr. Laura Schoenecker 
Treasurer

Steve Perry
Member At-Large

-----
Pastor
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Fair Trade Store: 
Mike Williams
vablu2@aol.com

Sunday School: 
Lisa White

Newsletter Editor: 
K. Cummings-Larson

Facebook: 
Maureen “Mo” Johnson

The Litany of Farewell for Pastor Darla Ann included a reading from Ecclesiastics 3:1-8. The passage
begins 

There is a time for everything, and a season for every activity under the heavens

The passage highlights the dynamic nature of life and the inevitability of change. As we all know,
there have many changes at Our Lord’s and more will follow. I have decided to embrace the
change, to focus on the positive, and to use the past month’s events/experiences as exemplars of
the best of OLLC-- 

Jerusalem Marketplace. Thank you for another successful event and reminding us what can
be accomplished when everyone pulls together.
Pastor’s Farewell Open House. Everyone appreciated getting together to share memories and
to say goodbye to Pastor Darla Ann. Thank you for reminding us of the importance of a
thoughtful farewell.
OLLC Office Angels. These individuals have compiled bulletins, announcements, and
newsletters; assisted with all printing; updated the church registry; sorted mail; prepared
mailings; and answered phones. Thank you for helping us share God’s word.   
Life Center Workday. Thank you to everyone that assisted with the work on the Life Center,
you reminded us that working together builds a sense of community and belonging.

Summer is typically a period to slow down and recharge. At OLLC, it seems as if we have not slowed
down, we are just getting started! 
During the June council meeting, Pastor Amy Ziettlow, Assistant to the Bishop for Transformational
Leadership, from the Synod office met with us to explain the call process for a new pastor. There
are many steps involved and each step involves time but Pastor Amy reminded us that she will be
with us during the entire process. The next step includes the congregation participating in “Discover
and Invite” a discernment process to tell the story of Our Lord’s Lutheran. Telling OUR story is
critical and hearing the voices of the entire congregation will be necessary. If you are interested in
reading about the Call Process go to the synod website; the information can be found at
https://www.csis-elca.org/congregations/call-process/.
As OLLC steps into this new chapter, may we be blessed with the grace to let go of what was, and
embrace what is to come. May we find new opportunities, new joys, and new growth in the midst of
change, knowing that God is with us always. 

OLLC ministry team COUNCIL BRIEFS

Thank you for sharing your financial resources with this congregation in support of the mission we share.

$55,762
$82,731

$138,493

Cash - Unrestricted ................................
Cash - Designated ...............................
Total Cash ...................................

Summary taken from report provided by OLLC Treasurer Laura Schoenecker
If you have any questions, please contact Laura at lswanso@siue.edu.

FINANCIAL information

May 2025...........................................
General Benevolence Income

$25,288

General Benevolence Expenses
May 2025 .......................................... $22,292

During May:
The balance of the Monthly Emphasis Fund at the end of
April 2024 was $90.64 for School Supplies.
May's Monthly Emphasis was Vacation Bible School. A total
of $610.00 was received and credited directly to the budget
line.
General Benevolence Income in May was $25,288.33. $2,276
will be sent to CS/IS for Synod Benevolence for May. Based
on April and May General Benevolence Income of
$43,819.78 Local Benevolence for the Second Quarter to
date totals about $438.

To give, simply scan this QR code with your smart phone. The QR code takes you directly to the
OLLC giving page. On the giving page you have the opportunity to identify if your contribution is
for Benevolence (church expenditures) or for one of the designated funds. Of course, cash or
checks are always welcomed. No matter which method you choose when giving to OLLC, all
donations received will help us sustain our ministries throughout the year.    

LOOKING AHEAD

Return to page 1

Yours in Christ, 
Karen Cummings-Larson

August Giving Emphasis: 
Area ELCA congregations raise funds for AMARE

September Giving Emphasis: 
African Vision of Hope

October Giving Emphasis: 
S. O. S. (Collinsville) - Fill M & M Tubes

August - Confirmation Orientation - date to be determined
August 10 - Congregational Game Day
September 1 - Labor Day - Church Office Closed
September 7 - Rally Day (tentative) 
September - Gods Work, Our Hands Weekend of Service
September 13 - First Responders Breakfast
October 18 - Walk to End Alzheimer’s - SIUE
October 26 - Reformation Sunday

mailto:vablu2@aol.com
https://www.csis-elca.org/congregations/call-process/
https://www.csis-elca.org/congregations/call-process/#start
https://www.csis-elca.org/congregations/call-process/#start
https://www.csis-elca.org/congregations/call-process/#start
https://www.csis-elca.org/congregations/call-process/#start
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sun mon tues wed thur fri sat

9:00 AM Worship
Guest Pastor: 
Wayland Middendorf
10:15 AM Hospitality 
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July 2025 calendar

22 23 24 25 26

27 28

7:00 PM NAR-ANON -
LC Conference Room
7:00 PM NA Recovery
- LC Basement

10:00 AM 
Morning Glories -
WC

10:00 AM Herding
Alphas - Drost Park 
10:00 AM La Leche
League - WC
3:30 PM Praise
Band Practice
5:00 PM Worship:
Praise Service 
Guest Pastor: TBD
6:15 PM Hospitality

10 11 12

19

20 21

3 4 5

Newsletter 
Deadline

1813 14 1615 17

3:30 PM Praise
Band Practice
5:00 PM Worship:
Praise Service 
Guest Pastor: TBD
6:15 PM Hospitality

7:00 AM Worker
Bees breakfast
8:00 AM Worker
Bees - OLLC
3:30 PM Praise
Band Practice
5:00 PM Worship:
Praise Service
Guest Pastor: S.Blake
Duncan
6:15 PM Hospitality

7:00 PM NAR-ANON -
LC Conference Room
7:00 PM NA Recovery
 - LC Basement

7:00 PM NAR-ANON -
LC Conference Room
7:00 PM NA Recovery  -
LC Basement

7:00 PM NAR-ANON -
LC Conference Room
7:00 PM NA Recovery
 - LC Basement

3:30 PM Praise
Band Practice
5:00 PM Worship:
Praise Service 
Guest Pastor: TBD
6:15 PM Hospitality 

6 8 9

10:00 AM
Morning Glories
- WC

7:00 PM Lakeview
Garden Club
Meeting - off site

9:00 AM Worship 
Guest Pastor: TBD
10:15 AM Hospitality

1 2

9:00 AM Worship
Guest Pastor: TBD
10:15 AM Hospitality 
3:00 PM - 5:00 PM
Congregational Game
Day

9:00 AM Worship
Guest Pastor: TBD
10:15 AM Hospitality 

6:00 PM Girl Scouts -
LC
6:30-7:30 PM - Ministry
Support Team Meeting
- ZOOM

11:30 AM Serendipity
Book Club
6:30 PM Church
Council

29 30 31

6:00 PM Girl Scouts -
LC

July Giving Emphasis:
Back to School

Supplies 
for Caseyville
Elementary

OLLC 
Serves SOS
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 RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED

CONGRATULATIONS 2025 GRADUATES!
Charlotte, Katelyn, Faith, Drew, Marian, & Aidan


